Physical Environment & Safety Implementation Group Minutes

18th October 2006 9:30AM Forum House

Present: 
Tracy Allatt 

(Sheffield City Council)



Martin Bancroft 
(People United Against Crime)



Wendy Barlow 
(Sheffield Homes)



Rob Bullock 

(Green City Action)

Damian Dutton 
(South Yorkshire Passenger Transport Executive)



Jon Ekwubiri 

(South Yorkshire Police)



Andy Godson 
(Sheffield City Council)



Lindsay Haynes 
(BNDfC/People United Against Crime)



Glyn Hitchen 
(Sheffield Homes)



Keith Lumley 
(South Yorkshire Police)



Angela Prime
(Sheffield City Council)

David Ransom 
(BNDfC/People United Against Crime)



John Shillito 

(South Yorkshire Police)


Jonathan Sparks 
(Mediation Sheffield)



Marianne Thurman 
(Ellesmere Children’s Centre)

Val Wagg 

(BNDfC) (minutes)
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.Welcome
	Those present were welcomed by DR.
	

	2.Apologies
	Apologies were given from Moira Branney, Private Sector Housing, and Annemarie Johnston, Homeowner’s Maintenance.
	

	3.Introductions by Project Managers of themselves and their projects
	Rob Bullock from Green City Action manages the site team for the Deliver It Green project, which improves green spaces in Burngreave.
Martin Bancroft is the Police Liaison Officer for People United Against Crime and manages the Security Grants project.
Glyn Hitchen is the Assistant Manager for Sheffield Homes and is involved in the Anti-Social Behaviour and Community Wardens projects.

Marianne Thurman works for Ellesmere Children’s Centre and represented the Ellesmere Children’s Centre Play Area project.

Keith Lumley is from the New Deal Police Team. 
Jonathan Sparks from Mediation Sheffield is part of the Anti-Social Behaviour project.

Wendy Barlow is the day-to-day coordinator for the Anti-Social Behaviour team.

Jon Ekwubiri is the Safer Neighbourhood Inspector and is involved with the New Deal Police Team Project.

John Shillito is the Crime Reduction Officer at Attercliffe Police Station and is part of the Smartwater project.

Tracy Allatt and Andy Godson are from the Transport Strategy and Public Realm projects, which aim to improve and remodel highways and public space in Burngreave.

Damian Dutton is the Mobility & Access Officer for South Yorkshire Passenger Transport Executive and represented the Burngreave Transport Bus project, which runs 3 bus services in Burngreave.
Angela Prime is from the Environmental Maintenance project, which has three strands: a neat team working on keeping streets and open spaces clean, an enforcement officer, and promotion/information.

Projects run by BNDfC (Sorby House, Vestry Hall, Petre St Feasibility, and Forum House) were represented by the BNDfC staff present.
See Appendix 1 for an overview of the priority area.
	

	4.New Structure & Terms of Reference
	New Structure

DR explained the new structure of BNDfC using the BNDfC Priority Structure Diagram, which was distributed (Appendix 2).  He explained that as New Deal is now half way through its programme, a review took place and it was agreed that there were too many meetings and too many separate groups.  Because of this, the 7 theme groups were merged into 4 priority areas of Physical Environment & Safety, Community Strength & Wellbeing, Children & Young People, and Employment & Skills.  The frequency of meetings was also reduced.
DR described the position of the Implementation Group in terms of the overall structure.  This included the fact that the group is accountable to the Strategy Group (terms of reference for Strategy Groups will be emailed out for information) and that ideas and issues are fed to the Implementation Group from Residents Forums in order that solutions can be explored.
Questions from the group were answered as followed:

· The structure is definitive

· Not all meeting dates are fixed as yet

· The next Resident Forum is 7th December 06.

· DR explained the purpose of Residents’ Forums and why it is important that residents are involved.  BNDfC are looking for innovative ways to increase resident participation so that they can help to shape the activities of New Deal.  It was suggested that BNDfC should look at existing forums in the area for best practise and closer involvement – eg the Community Safety Forum. 
 Terms of Reference
The Implementation Group Terms of Reference (Appendix 3) were distributed to those present and each section was summarised by DR.  Comments made by the group were as follows:

· Membership: DR made it clear that all projects are expected to be represented.

· Remit:  DR explained that he wants positive outcomes from the Implementation Group eg sharing of good ideas,  problems to avoid, and collaborative working.  RB suggested that Regeneration Managers should contact project managers about issues that may affect them in the interim between meetings, as the group only meets quarterly.  DR agreed and commented that there was a genuine desire for working together, both between projects themselves and projects and New Deal.  
· Decision making process: JE asked if a quorum was necessary for voting.  KL clarified that each project rather than each person should have a vote.  Terms of reference will be amended accordingly to respond to these comments.  TA asked what should happen in the case of a tied vote, as the chair is unable to vote as he is BNDfC staff.  DR will find out.
· Frequency and duration:  DR made it clear that open communication between meetings should occur and was very welcome.  TA asked where the Advancing Together Transformational Steering Group fitted into the new structure.  DR/VW/LH will find out.
· Accessibility: It was suggested that the group have a Disability Access officer as part of the group.  TA described a form that the Council have about accessibility and equality.  She will send this to VW for DR to have a look at.
· Code of conduct: This should be attached to the Terms of Reference but will be emailed out to all present at the meeting.
	LH

DR

BNDfC
DR

BNDfC
DR
TA/VW
LH

	5.Seek areas for immediate collaboration between projects
	This will be a standard agenda item.  

WB suggested that it should be possible for different priority areas to collaborate as some projects/issues have wider-reaching impact than on one area.
TA suggested that minutes of meetings should be available on the BNDfC website so that priority areas can keep up to date on issues affecting all areas.  KL suggested that recommendations impacting other areas should be standard agenda items for all priority areas.
Two examples of potential collaboration between projects were discussed:
(i) Smartwater

JS gave an example of an opportunity for immediate collaboration between projects.  He described and demonstrated Smartwater, which is a high-tech UV property marking scheme.  Each year the police recover a high volume of property that cannot be returned to its owners.  A dab of Smartwater on an item enables the police to trace the owner.  Smartwater kits are all unique and registered to the property owner’s address.  The liquid lasts at least 120 years and each kit is worth around £20, plus £10 every three years for re-registration.  The kits are free to residents of Burngreave (as is the registration – permanently).  

JS answered several questions about the scheme.  He explained that residents will never have to pay to maintain their registration on the scheme even if they move out of the area.  It was also suggested that Smartwater could be used to identify fly-tippers.

The scheme had a slow take-up from residents at first, but thanks to recent collaboration (especially with Lindsay Haynes from PUAC and Glyn Hitchen and his Community Wardens), it has started to take off.  DR suggested there may be opportunities for projects to distribute Smartwater to their clients.  Projects can sign for 20 kits and 20 registration forms to give out.  Assistance was immediately offered from various projects including RB (Green City Action) and MT (Ellesmere Children’s Centre).  JS is happy to come and advertise and demonstrate Smartwater whenever he is invited.  He can be contacted via Attercliffe Police Station (0114 2202020 ext 4431).  

(ii) Security Grants

MB explained that grants of up to £5000 were available to small businesses and organisations to improve the security of their properties.  The grants are very effective and have drastically reduced crime in the relevant properties.  PUAC will administer the process and sort out the finance side; this should help community groups who may be reluctant for this reason.  The opportunity for collaboration is for all projects to be aware of the grants and to encourage community groups and small business in the area to apply.
TA suggested that an article in the Messenger regarding both Security Grants and Smartwater could be useful.  This has already happened but could be repeated.
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	6.Ethnicity Monitoring
	DR explained that there is an urgent need for BNDfC to discover who the beneficiaries of their funding are.  DR apologised for the short notice and appreciated that it would not be easy for all projects to come up with this data quickly.  He suggested that projects who had issues with this requirement speak to the Monitoring Team at BNDfC who can offer further assistance.

	

	7.Forward schedule for dates, suggestions for events and activities
	Dates for future meetings are:
Tuesday 16th January 2007
Tuesday 17th April 2007
Tuesday 17th July 2007
Tuesday 16th October 2007
All will be at 9.30am at Forum House unless otherwise informed.

WB suggested that a couple of projects do presentations at each meeting so that the group begin to understand one another’s activity better and are more able to work collaboratively.  Green City Action’s Deliver It Green project and the Transport Strategy/Public Realm projects volunteered to present at the January meeting.
	RB/TA

/AG



	8.AOB
	Dates for all BNDfC meetings were requested.  DR explained that Residents’ Forums in December would be taking advantage of various celebrations in the area and using these as a forum to engage with the residents without causing extra meetings.  These are not finalised yet but will be advertised nearer the time.  WB suggested that there are several tenants & residents’ associations in the area who have AGMs coming up soon and that their tenants & residents’ officer Jackie Stockley can be contacted for further information.

DR thanked everyone present for their attendance and contributions and encouraged all projects to communicate at any time, and not wait until the next meeting.
	DR

	9. Next meeting
	The next meeting will be at 9.30AM at Forum House on the 16th January 2007.
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